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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    KOLB RADIOLOGY      
PROJECT NO.:   19-18 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 75, BLOCK 1, LOT 19.15 
REVIEW DATE:   13 AUGUST 2019  
MEETING DATE:   15 AUGUST 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MAURI ARCHITECTS 
 
 

1. The project involves the conversion of an existing garage area into an MRI Suite.  Additional 
site improvements include upgrading of the parking lot. 
 

2. The proposed pavement details should be detailed on the plans.   
 

3. Stripping details compliant with Newburgh double stripe details should be added to the plans 
for re-striping of the re-surfaced parking lot. 
 

4. One accessible parking space is depicted.  The Applicants are requested to evaluate whether 
additional accessible parking spaces are required based on proposed use and number of 
spaces on the site. 
 

5. Gerry Canfield’s comments regarding the need for fire suppression sprinkling of the addition 
should be received. 
 

6. It is believed the existing structure is connected to the Town’s water and sewer. 
 

7. The project is located to a lot which adjoins the R-3 Zone with a professional office overlay.  A 
heavily wooded tree line exists between this site and the residences on Blue Jay Drive.  The 
Planning Board should determine if this existing buffer is adequate for compliance with the 
Town’s buffer requirements between the B Zone and R-3.  It is noted that gaps exist in the tree 
line.  
 

8. The project is located within 500 feet of Interstate 84 and must be submitted to County 
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Planning for review. 
 

9. Information on any proposed additional site lighting should be depicted on the plans. 
 

10. The existing dumpster enclosure is in disrepair and is located a significant distance from the 
professional office in the vicinity of the residential structures on Blue Jay Drive.  The Applicants 
are requested to evaluate re-construction of the dumpster and possible re-location of the 
dumpster to the vicinity of the shed closer to the structure. 
 

11. The Applicants representative are requested to evaluate existing landscape conditions. It 
appears the landscaping has matured over time to be significantly higher than the gutter lines 
along the building frontage. 
 

12. Existing bollard lighting is not depicted along the building frontage. The existing bollard lighting 
will be impacted the proposed addition.   
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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